

## Dear Mr Greenhalgh

I am emailing you direct as the Camden planning comments app is still not working. I have tried previously to make observations on this Planning application and had hoped it would be working by the deadline.

I live in the adjoining road to the rear of 57 Glenmore Road. Whilst I applaud improvements to homes in the area, I am lodging my observation and request for your refusal here as this overdevelopment is not only ugly in that it spoils the line of the mansard roof twice by having 2nd and 3rd level dormer windows. These dormer windows would overshadow our rear Howitt Road gardens and rear rooms. The residents of 57 Glenmore will be able to watch our every move from our use of the garden, to our ground floor kitchen and bedrooms/ bathrooms upward. As such that vantage point at the 3rd level is a gross infringement of our privacy. I hope you and your colleagues will consider that and agree that privacy as well as neighbourly behaviour is very important and accordingly that you will consider and reject the plans for the top floor and seriously question if appropriate on the top level as well as the 2nd level for aesthetics which I understand you insist on elsewhere.

Please let me know any questions and I look forward to hear from you.

Kind regards

Jonathan Kropman 54 Howitt Road NW3 4LJ

Sent from my iPad